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More transparency is needed about the pricing of PBS medicines, according to a new study reported in this month's Australian Health Review, the peer-reviewed journal of the Australian Healthcare and Hospitals Association. 
"Timely access to the medicines that Australians need at a cost individuals and the community can afford is one of the key objectives of Australia’s National Medicines Policy (NMP) and the Pharmaceutical Benefits Scheme (PBS) plays an important role in meeting this objective," Dr Jane Robertson, University of Newcastle, said today.  
"Australia's system for assessing the cost-effectiveness of drugs for listing under the PBS is recognised internationally.  This process involves the Pharmaceutical Benefits Advisory Committee (PBAC), which assesses the comparative effectiveness, cost-effectiveness and need for a new medicine in relation to existing therapies. Since 1993 the PBAC has based its judgements on formal cost-effectiveness analysis. 
"The PBAC then makes recommendations about the conditions of listing to the Federal Minister for Health and Ageing, including advice regarding a price at which the drug can be considered to offer acceptable 'value-for-money'. Following these recommendations is a less well recognised process — the negotiation of a final price between the product’s sponsor and the Pharmaceutical Benefits Pricing Authority (PBPA). 

"This process can involve establishing 'risk sharing' arrangements between industry and government, such as rebate arrangements and price-volume agreements where the price of a medicine decreases when the volume of sales exceeds a pre-determined level. These 'special pricing arrangements’ have been used in the case of high profile drugs such as Gardasil (a cervical cancer vaccine) and Herceptin (used to treat breast cancer). 
"This study involved the examination of publicly available documents from the PBAC and PBPA between 2004-2008.  Our investigation found 73 medicines on the PBS where special pricing arrangements had been applied and where the where prices appearing on the Schedule of Pharmaceutical Benefits might differ from those considered 'cost-effective' by the PBAC.

"However, we cannot be sure that we identified all medicines subject to special pricing arrangements as the information provided in these documents was incomplete and inconsistent.  In many cases special pricing arrangements were not explicitly noted and, where they were, the details of these arrangements were not provided.
"It is difficult for clinicians to make the most efficient prescribing decisions if the prices they see for PBS-subsidised medicines do not reflect their relative cost-effectiveness. This lack of transparency in prices contrasts to the increased transparency of decision-making by the PBAC and increased price disclosure for generic medicines.
"Making information about special pricing arrangements publicly available would improve the transparency and accountability of the PBS pricing system and help build trust in the pricing process.  It would also strengthen community confidence in this important public health program and assist prescribers to ensure valuable PBS resources are used efficiently," Dr Robertson said. 
For further information/comment: Dr Jane Robertson 02-4921 1280    

PBS pricing keeps prescribers in the dark





  








